CITY OF LATIMER

PO BOX 744

LATIMER, IOWA 50452

Telephone: (641)579-6452
Email Address:  latimercityhall@gmail.com
Mayor:  Mark Johansen
City Clerk:  Melissa Simmons

The Latimer City Council met in regular session Wednesday, April 8, 2020.  According to Iowa Code 21.8 and due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the meeting was held electronically via GoToMeeting, with public access instructions posted on the agenda.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with council members Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Landon Plagge, Eric Bruns and Shaun Koenen all present.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a motion made by Plagge to approve the agenda posted for this meeting.  This motion was seconded Bruns by and passed unanimously.

Bruns made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on March 11, 2020 and was seconded by Plagge.  Motion passed unanimously.

After review of the bills for this month, Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid as presented and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed with Plagge abstained due to conflict of interest.

The Council review the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

No old business was listed on the agenda.

Under routine maintenance, the Council decided to postpone the Spring Clean-up Day.  A newsletter will be sent out to announce this decision and the date will be determined and announced later.  

A request was submitted for removal the sidewalk located 403 West Andrews going West and at the corner of Center Street and West Andrews going North.  A motion made by Koenen to approve this removal as the sidewalks don’t connect with any other sidewalks was seconded by Plagge and passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Resolution 2020-08 setting the public hearing for budget amendment for Fiscal year 2020 for May 13, 2020 at 7 pm, possibly via GoToMeeting, was approved with a motion made by DeBour and seconded by Crooks.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

Mayor Johansen and Catherine Crooks did the annual evaluation with the clerk prior to the meeting and shared the positive results with the council and suggested a 3% increase in salary.  DeBour made a motion to approve Resolution 2020-07 setting the wages for the City Clerk effective 4/1/20 to include a 3% raise and was seconded by Bruns.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

At 6:50 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:

Melissa Simmons, CMC

